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House Bill 30 stakeholder meeting on potential
brackish groundwater production areas for the
Carrizo-Wilcox, Gulf Coast, Blaine, and
Rustler aquifers

The Texas Water Develop ment Board (TWDB) is holding a House Bill30 stakeholder
meeting on Friday,September 9, 2016, at 1:30 p.m. in Room 170 of the Stephen F.
Austin Building, 1700 N.Congress Avenue, Austin, TX 78701. 

The p urp ose of the meeting is to (1) p rovide an up date on the TWDB'simp lementation
of House Bill 30; (2) solicit feedb ack on the results of thefour aquifer studies required to
b e rep orted to the legislature b y Decemb er 1,2016 ; and (3) receive general comments
concerning imp lementation of thelegislation. 

In 2015, the 84th Texas Legislature p assed HouseBill 30 directing the TWDB to identify
and designate b rackish groundwaterp roduction zones in

the p ortion of the Carrizo-Wilcox Aquifer located b etween the Colorado River
and Rio Grande, the Gulf Coast Aquifer and sediments b ordering that aquifer, the
Blaine Aquifer, and the Rustler Aquifer (findings to b e summarized in the
b iennial desalination rep ort due to the legislature b y Decemb er 1, 2016 ) and
the remaining areas of the state, unless otherwise exemp ted (findings to b e
summarized in b iennial desalination rep orts due to the legislature no later than
Decemb er 1, 2022).

The b ill requires the TWDB to determine the amount of b rackishgroundwater that a
b rackish groundwater p roduction zone is cap ab le of p roducingover 30- and 50-year
p eriods without causing a significant imp act to wateravailab ility or water quality in any
area of the same (or other) aquifers thathave an average total dissolved solids
concentration of less than 1,000milligrams p er liter. The TWDB is also required to
p rovide recommendations forreasonab le monitoring to ob serve the effects of b rackish
groundwaterp roduction.

House Bill 30 further directs the TWDB to work with groundwaterconservation districts
and stakeholders in this b rackish aquifer map p ing effort.To date, the TWDB has held
several stakeholder meetings, including a general meetingon Octob er 26 , 2015, and
several aquifer-sp ecific meetings (Ap ril throughAugust 2016 ) in Pleasanton, Fort
Stockton, Austin, Quanah, and Wellington.

At the Sep temb er 9, 2016 , meeting, results of studies on the four b rackishaquifer
p rojects will b e p resented. Note that the contractors who worked on thep rojects were
only resp onsib le for evaluating p otential p roduction areas. Designationof b rackish
groundwater p roduction zones in the four aquifers will b econsidered b y the Board at a
meeting in Octob er 2016 . Stakeholders will b enotified ab out the meeting in advance.

We look forward to seeing you at the Sep temb er 9, 2016 , meeting.

Sincerely,

SanjeevKalaswad, Ph.D., P.G.
Director,Conservation and Innovative Water Technologies
TexasWater Develop ment Board
512-936 -0838
sanjeev.kalaswad@twdb .texas.gov
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